
In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful                             Friday 8th March 2024 
 Message from the Acting Headteacher  
 

Asalaam Alaikum Parents and Carers,  

 

It has been a very exciting week and the children have really enjoyed celebrating Book Week and 

World Book Day, especially the author visit which was a treat at the end of this week! 

 

During the week, it has been very pleasing to see all the children working hard and learning lots: 

EYFS having been reading the book ‘The Koala Who Could’ and have produced some fantastic writing 

during subsequent Drawing Club sessions; Year 1 have been reading ‘Stone Girl, Bone Girl’, inspired 

by the biography of Mary Anning and her passion for collecting fossils; Year 2 wrote some excellent 

monologues after reading the book ‘Queen Yaa Saves the Golden Stool ‘and the Year 3 children have 

particularly enjoyed reading the book ‘Malala and the Magic Pencil’ and drawing on and writing 

about their aspirations! 

 

We also hosted our first class assembly with 3R this week, about caring for our planet and 

recycling, and also Quran workshops for all school children, staff and parents. All these enrichment 

opportunities have been very successful, promoting the children’s love for learning through our 

school values and faith.  

Wishing you a blessed weekend and Ramadhan Mubarak in advance.  

Mrs Saad  

Brookshill, Harrow Weald, HA3 6RR| www.hujjatprimary.org 

office@hujjatprimary.org| 020 8189 9730 

Message from the Faith Leader  
 
Asalaam Alaikum families of Hujjat Primary,  
 

This half term we are focussing in on our value ‘gratitude’. 

Our Arabic word of the week has been ‘shukran/ً شكرا ’which 

means ’thank you’ and it is great to hear the children using 

this vocabulary. We shared a story demonstrating how the 

Prophet Muhammad (saw) showed gratitude through his 

words and actions and reflected on how we could put this 

into practice. We thought about all the gifts Allah (SWT) has 

given us, for us to be grateful for and used a prayer from 

chapter 27 of the Holy Quran to ask Allah (SWT) to increase 

our gratitude.  

 

Alhamdulillah, praise to Allah (SWT), this week we were  

blessed to have Brother Imranali Khaki deliver fun, 

interactive Quran workshops to all our children and an inspirational Quran workshop to our 

parents. We are so grateful for this opportunity in the week leading up to the holy month of 

Ramadhan. Thank you, JazakaAllah Brother Imranali.  

 

Praying you have a restful weekend and a blessed holy month of Ramadhan,  

Mrs Jessa 



‘Pupils of the Week’ Achievements 
 

Each week, we focus on one of our school values. During PSHE lessons and 

assemblies we discuss the importance of our school values and how we can 

demonstrate these by following the example of our beloved Prophet (PBUH) . 

The value for this half term is gratitude.  We are very proud of our pupils 

demonstrating this value! 

 Pupils’ of the Week 
1st March 

Pupils’ of the Week 
8th March 

An Noor  Jaafar Adam S 

Al Haqq Ilyas Safaa  

Al Kareem Haider  Hadi 

Al Hakeem Yasmin Ruqayya 

Al Khaaliq Muhammadabbas Ali B 

Al Wahhaab Saleh Safia  

Ar Raoof Muhammad Ameela 

Ash Shakoor Maryam  Rehan 

Attendance Awards  
Our target is 96% or more! 

Well done to   

Ar Raoof class for 

achieving the best 

attendance across 

school with 93.75% 

w.e. 1st March 

Well done to              

Ar Raoof class for 

achieving the best 

attendance across 

school with 99.6%    

w.e. 8th March 



 

As we approach the blessed month of holy Ramadhan, it is wonderful to see the 

community spirit of giving. Please do refrain from handing out or sending in any 

edible items for children due to various allergies.  

 

If you or your child does wish to gift something to their class, why not donate a 

book for our library. You can select from our Amazon Wishlist and leave a 

message to be printed and displayed inside the book. The book will be given to 

the class for the child to share with the class before being added to their book 

corner or library for all children to enjoy. 



 

Creating a new school video 

 

We would like to launch a new and uptodate video showcasing 

HPS’ values around the school. If any parents would like to 

volunteer to help us make this video please contact the School 

Office or speak with Mrs Saad.  

 

Parking on-site and around the school 

 

A reminder for all parents/carers, for late drop off 

and after school clubs there is no parking on site. 

If your child is attending Clubs Complete after 

school club, only then you can park on site.  

 

Additionally, please ensure you park with more 

consideration anywhere in the school vicinity, 

particularly Brookshill, Fontwell and Uxbridge 

Road during drop off and collection times; this in 

turn ensures more safety for our children when 

walking to and from the school premises.  

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your diaries: 

Events Dates and timings 

Ash Shakoor/3S Class Assembly Wednesday 13th March 9.15-9.45am  

Mathematics Workshop for Reception, Year 
1, 2 and 3 parents  

Wednesday 13th March 2.15-3.15pm  

Al Wahhaab/ 2W Class Assembly  Wednesday 20th March 9.15-9.45am  

Parent Teacher Meetings (Online)  
More information on how to book will be  
given closer to the time, by the School  
Office.  

Monday 25th March 3.45-6.00pm  

Parent Teacher Meetings (Online)  Tuesday 26th March 3.45-6.00pm  

Parent Teacher Meetings (Online)  Wednesday 27th March 3.45-6.00pm  

Last day of the Spring term Thursday 28th March 1.10pm  
Parents are requested to collect pupils by no 
later than 1.20pm  
 
There will be no afterschool clubs on this day 

Bank Holiday/ School closed for staff and 
pupils  

Friday 29th March  

Spring Break  Monday 1st April – Friday 12th April  
 

*Eid Ul Fitr will fall during the Spring Break Tuesday 9th April - Thursday 11th April 

School reopens for the Summer term for 
staff and children 

Monday 15th April  

Additional Information: 


